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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
Welcome to the 18-19 school year at Brooklyn High School. I am honored and excited to
begin my �rst year as the Principal of the High School. This past school year I enjoyed
getting to know the students and community as the Assistant Principal. It was amazing to
see a community that embraced a school the way that Brooklyn does. Moving forward it is
our goal and drive to continue to build on the successes we had both academically,
athletically, and in all of our extra curricular activities. I would like to welcome our new
Assistant Principal Brian Hare who comes to us from Scranton K-8 in Cleveland. Jim Verba
will be serving as the new Athletic Director. Jim has been a Brooklyn teacher for the past
years. Please feel free to stop by, call, or email any of us at anytime.
 
Sincerely,
 
Bill Wingler
Principal: Brooklyn High School
216-485-8163
william.wingler@bcshurricanes.org
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OPEN HOUSE

TO: ALL HIGH SCHOOL PARENTS
The High School will be having our open house on Monday August 20th.
 
6-7 pm will for 8th graders only with all 8th graders parents meeting in the auditorium at
6:00 pm for a short presentation. After the presentation families may visit teachers, tour
the high school, and get any questions answered for teachers, administrators, and sta�.  
 
9-12th graders will have a short meeting at 7:00 pm in the auditorium and then be able to
see their teachers, tour the building, and get questions answered.
 
The computer lab will be open all evening so that mandatory online forms can be �lled out
before you leave.
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STUDENT PARKING
Polaris students will be parking in the front of the building this year in the side lot. Students
will need a red parking pass in order to park in the front lot. Student parking will be in the
white lot and will require a blue parking pass that also can be purchased for $5. Passes can
be purchased in the o�ce and student license number will be recorded. A change in vehicle
during the year will require the student to update the information in the o�ce.
 
Students can enter the back doors in the morning but the back doors will be closed at 8:30
and remain closed during the day for security purposes.

PICTURE DAY
Picture day will be on Thursday August 30th this year. Picture forms will be in the student
packets received during open house or the �rst day of school.

HURRICANE PRIDE- ATHLETICS
Support Brooklyn teams by attending an event. Schedules are posted on the athletic site
which can be reached by clicking on the link below.
 
If you want to purchase a season pass for a sport you can come to the athletic o�ce and
get one for a speci�c sport. Purchasing a season pass will get a 20% season discount.
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Please contact Mr. Jim Verba with any questions.

Bill Wingler (@Brooklyn_HS) … twitter.com

The latest Tweets from Bill Wingler (@Brooklyn_HS): "At the end of an amazing ELL
summer camp it’s time to reward all that hard work with a Cedar Point visit.
https://t.co/lv9YfCNgA5"

POLARIS STUDENTS
Brooklyn Students have the opportunity to attend Polaris during their Junior and Senior
years for a variety of programs. In order to attend Polaris students must either take the bus
or drive.
 
11th graders will ride the bus at 7:05 to Polaris.
12th graders will ride the bus at 10:35 to Polaris
 
When 11th graders are returning they are to sign in to the o�ce, go to their lockers and
then report to the cafeteria. This year there will be no Polaris students allowed to go
upstairs, or roam the hallways in the building. Polaris students will go to the full tables in
the cafeteria while waiting for their lunch. Signing in for another student is not allowed and
students will be disciplined per the student code of conduct if found signing in for another
student.  
 
 
 
Polaris' calendar can be viewed below.

https://hurricanesathletics.com/
http://www.brooklyn.k12.oh.us/docs/building/1/18-19-high-school-calendar%20polaris.pdf?id=31326
https://twitter.com/Brooklyn_HS


GUIDANCE UPDATES
Counselors
 
Chris Ross 11th, 12th graders and AVID students.
216-485-8168
chris.ross@bcshurricanes.org
 
Gary Plucinsky 8th, 9th, and 10th graders.
216-485-8166
gary.plucinsky@bcshurricanes.org
 
Schedule Changes: Student schedules will be distributed the �rst day of school. Due to
space and availability there may be restrictions for alterations to a student's schedule.

ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES FOR 2018-2019
If you know your child is going to be out please call the attendance o�ce.
 
 
ALL SCHOOL
ATTENDANCE LINE
216-485-8171
 
If you know your child will be out please call the attendance o�ce and leave a message
before 9 am. You may call at any hour.
 
Your message should include the following information:
 

Name and grade of the student.
Date of absence and possible return.
Reason for absence.
Person calling.
Phone number where the parent/guardian can be reached.
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An absence is excused for the following reasons:
Personal Illness 
Illness in a family
Death of a relative
Emergencies due to the absence of a parent or guardians.
Religious holiday.
Other special circumstances that can be seen in the handbook.

 
The attendance guide can be accessed through the student handbook which every student
will receive.

LEAVING SCHOOL
Students should not leave school without checking out through the o�ce. Students who are
ill will have to go to the clinic to ensure that the school knows that they are going home.
Students may not leave without proper noti�cation. Students should not be calling home
on their own and leaving without talking to the o�ce. Students leaving on their own will be
subject to the student discipline code.

UPCOMING EVENTS
August 20th- High School Open House
August 22nd- First day for all students.
August 27th- First day for Polaris students.
August 30th- Picture Day
September 3rd Labor Day - No School

STUDENT E-MAIL
All Brooklyn students will have a gmail account a�liated with the school. This email is to be
used for school items and can be used for classwork, student college applications, and



school related items. The use of Brooklyn email is monitored and inappropriate use will be
subject to the discipline code.


